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Presentation of the Treasury Virtual Tour to the Stakeholders 

The end of April marked a significant milestone in the development of a virtual tour of the 
tunnels under the Old Adelaide Treasury Building with the limited release of a prototype tour. 
The project funded through a teaching and learning grant in 2019/20 has produced a virtual 
tour that incorporates a series of 360 images of the tunnels and  over 20 rich digital stories 
that together create an  interactive experience that ‘brings to life’ the history and services of 
Treasury that have supported the prosperity and well-being of all South Australians from 1836 
- 2021.  
 
The project has proven to be an exemplar as a model for collaboration between UniSA and 
several external stakeholders including the National Trust (South Australia), the South 
Australian Department of Treasury and Finance and the Adina Hotel Apartments. Each of 
these groups has contributed in the research, facilitation, quality assurance of the content and 
in the production of the digital stories. 
 
Feedback on the prototype tour is currently being collected and will be used to produce a new 
version which will be presented to a pilot group of UniSA students in the next phase of the 
project before being integrated into selected finance and economics courses later in the year.  
 
The UniSA team leading the project included Shiao-Lan Chou (UniSA Business Project 
Leader), Roger Edmonds (TIU Project Officer), Ron McIver and Dr Lei Xu (UniSA 
Business Project Advisors), Tom Raimondo and Steve Hill (UniSA Project LIVE). Prof 



Martin Shanahan and Dr Gerard Stone (UniSA Business) also contributed in the Video 
recordings. The National Trust (SA) was represented by Patrick Bugeja (Manager, Visitor 
Experience) and four tour guides, the Department of Treasury and Finance by David 
Reynolds (Chief Executive) and his team of senior managers and the Adina Hotel Apartments 
by Katie Obst (General Manager).  
 
The group celebrated the milestone at the Adina Hotel Apartments (the old Adelaide Treasury 
building) with a key stakeholder meeting and lunch on April 29. 
 

   

 


